

## **ASH MANOR SCHOOL**

Manor Road Ash Surrey GU12 6QH Telephone (01252) 353900 Headteacher: A Bailey BSc, PGCE, NPQH



21st June 2024

Dear Parent/Carer.

Here in Ash Manor School, we are very proud of our uniform. We believe that it creates an equality within our student body and promotes the core values of our school. It is important that the uniform policy is adhered to by everyone and we seek your support in this. However, we are also aware that the responsibility for wearing our uniform correctly rests with each individual student. For this reason we will be issuing sanctions for those who do not comply with the policy.

In particular, sanctions will be issued for:

- Inappropriate nails, eyelashes or make-up
- Socks that are not black
- Inappropriate footwear
- Additional jewellery please see the policy for the permissible items
- Open necked shirts
- Wearing a hoodie in school
- Rolling up the skirt

There will still be the facility to borrow uniform items, including shoes, but this must be done right at the start of the day.

The full discipline policy can be viewed by using the link:

https://www.ashmanorschool.com/uploads/1/0/3/6/103623792/behaviour for learning policy july 2023.pdf

It should be noted here that the vast majority wear their uniform beautifully and are great ambassadors for the school, so for most students there will be no difference at all. There are however some students who make deliberate choices that mean they are not wearing the uniform properly. I hope that applying sanctions will change this.

The weather forecast indicates that the temperature will increase significantly next week, so from Monday 24<sup>th</sup> June, students do not require their blazer. However, if a student is not wearing their blazer they should not be wearing their jumper or any other item; if your child requires any layer over their shirt then this should be the blazer.

I look forward to your support.

Yours sincerely

Agnes Bailey Headteacher

www.ashmanorschool.com





